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Subject Matter

The Director of Development Services reported (DS.138/08) on the proposed transfer of properties on the Raffles Estate to a Registered Housing Association.  She explained to Members that the vision for Raffles included a regeneration partnership between the City Council and Lovell Partnerships Ltd to provide 430 affordable houses for sale in a phased development over 10 years.  She outlined the progress to date and explained the principles of the Partnership Agreement with Lovells. The Director recommended a departure from the existing arrangement to sell housing individually for use for the provision of rented accommodation, to counteract the downturn in the housing market in this one instance. She also outlined for Members the financial implications of the proposals and the Director of Legal Services advised that these costs should be clarified to Council.  

The Portfolio Holder recommended the proposal as a means of providing affordable housing in difficult times.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the Executive approve the transfer of the properties detailed in the report to a Registered Social Landlord as proposed and seek Council approval on 4 November to the disposal being at less than best consideration, which would mean a sale at a value realising between £120,000 and £184,000 less than best consideration.

Reasons for Decision

To determine the future course of action on a proposal to transfer houses in Raffles to a Registered Social Landlord for the provision of rented accommodation.







